EXHIBIT A

QMATIC

<<Date>> (Format: Month Day, Year)

```
<<first_name>> <<middle_name>> <<last_name>> <<suffix>>
<<address 1>>
<<address_2>>
<<city>>, <<state province>> <<postal code>>
<<country>>
```

Dear <<First Name>> <<Last Name>>,

Qmatic Corporation is writing to notify you that an event affecting your personal information occurred on December 16, 2024. Qmatic understands any concern and inconvenience to you this situation may cause and recommends you contact the number below for more information.

Under Massachusetts law, you have the right to obtain any police report filed regarding this incident. If you are the victim of identity theft, you also have the right to file a police report and obtain a copy of it.

You may also place a security freeze on your credit reports, free of charge. A security freeze prohibits a credit reporting agency from releasing any information from a consumer's credit report without written authorization. However, please be aware that placing a security freeze on your credit report may delay, interfere with, or prevent the timely approval of any requests you make for new loans, credit mortgages, employment, housing or other services. Under federal law, you cannot be charged to place, lift, or remove a security freeze.

You must place your request for a freeze with each of the three major consumer reporting agencies: Equifax (www. equifax.com); Experian (www.experian.com); and TransUnion (www.transunion.com). To place a security freeze on your credit report, you may send a written request by regular, certified or overnight mail at the addresses below. You may also place a security freeze through each of the consumer reporting agencies' websites or over the phone, using the contact information below:

Equifax	Experian	TransUnion
1-888-298-0045	1-888-397-3742	1-800-916-8800
P.O. Box 105788	P.O. Box 9554	P.O. Box 160
Atlanta, GA 30348	Allen, TX 75013	Woodlyn, PA 19094
www.equifax.com	www.experian.com	www.transunion.com

To request a security freeze, you will need to provide some or all of the following information to the credit reporting agency, depending on whether you do so online, by phone, or by mail:

1. Your full name (including middle initial as well as Jr., Sr., II, III, etc.);

The credit reporting agencies have one (1) to three (3) business days after receiving your request to place a security freeze on your credit report, based upon your request method. The credit bureaus must also send written confirmation to you within five (5) business days and provide you with a unique personal identification number (PIN) or password (or both) that you can use to authorize the removal or lifting of the security freeze. Maintaining this PIN/password in a secure place is important, as you will need it to lift or remove the security freeze.

To lift the security freeze to allow a specific entity or individual access to your credit report, you must request each credit reporting agency by mail, through their website, or by phone (using the contact information above). You must provide proper identification (including name, address, and social security number) and the PIN or password provided to you when you placed the security freeze, as well as the identities of those entities or individuals you would like to receive your credit report. You may also temporarily lift a security freeze for a specified period of time rather than for a specific entity or individual, using the same contact information above. The credit bureaus have between one (1) hour (for requests made online) and three (3) business days (for requests made by mail) after receiving your request to lift the security freeze for those identified entities or for the specified period of time.

To remove the security freeze, you must make a request to each of the credit reporting agencies by mail, through their website, or by phone (using the contact information above). You must provide proper identification (name, address, and social security number) and the PIN or password provided to you when you placed the security freeze. The credit bureaus have between one (1) hour (for requests made online) and three (3) business days (for requests made by mail) after receiving your request to remove the security freeze.

Qmatic is offering identity monitoring services through Kroll. Kroll monitoring services include: 18 months of Credit Monitoring, Fraud Consultation, and Identity Theft Restoration.

Qmatic encourages you to contact Kroll with any questions and to activate the free monitoring services by going to https://enroll.krollmonitoring.com, and using the membership number provided below. Kroll representatives are available Monday through Friday from 8:00am to 5:30pm Central Time, excluding holidays. Please note the deadline to activate is <

</bd>

Visit https://enroll.krollmonitoring.com to activate and take advantage of your identity monitoring services.

You have until <
b2b_text_6 (ActivationDeadline)>> to activate your identity monitoring services.

Membership Number: <<Membership Number (S_N)>>

For more information about Kroll and your Identity Monitoring services, you can visit info.krollmonitoring.com.

Qmatic encourages you to take full advantage of this service offering. Kroll representatives are fully versed in the incident and can answer any questions or concerns regarding protecting your personal information.

You will find detailed instructions for activation on the enclosed *Recommended Steps to Help Protect Your Information* document. Also, you will need to reference the membership number in this letter when calling or activating online, so please do not discard this letter.

Please call (866) 497-5595, go to https://enroll.krollmonitoring.com for assistance, or write to Qmatic at 2875 Breckinridge Blvd #100, Duluth, GA 30096 for any additional questions you may have.

Sincerely,

Qmatic Corporation

You can obtain additional information about the steps you can take to avoid identity theft from the following agencies. The Federal Trade Commission also encourages those who discover that their information has been misused to file a complaint with them.

All US Residents: Identity Theft Clearinghouse, Federal Trade Commission, 600 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20580, https://consumer.ftc.gov, www.ftc.gov/idtheft, 1-877-IDTHEFT (438-4338), TTY: 1-866-653-4261.



TAKE ADVANTAGE OF YOUR IDENTITY MONITORING SERVICES

You have been provided with access to the following services from Kroll:

Single Bureau Credit Monitoring

You will receive alerts when there are changes to your credit data—for instance, when a new line of credit is applied for in your name. If you do not recognize the activity, you'll have the option to call a Kroll fraud specialist, who will be able to help you determine if it is an indicator of identity theft.

Fraud Consultation

You have unlimited access to consultation with a Kroll fraud specialist. Support includes showing you the most effective ways to protect your identity, explaining your rights and protections under the law, assistance with fraud alerts, and interpreting how personal information is accessed and used, including investigating suspicious activity that could be tied to an identity theft event.

Identity Theft Restoration

If you become a victim of identity theft, an experienced Kroll licensed investigator will work on your behalf to resolve related issues. You will have access to a dedicated investigator who understands your issues and can do most of the work for you. Your investigator will be able to dig deep to uncover the scope of the identity theft, and then work to resolve it.

Kroll's activation website is only compatible with the current version or one version earlier of Chrome, Firefox, Safari and Edge.

To receive credit services, you must be over the age of 18 and have established credit in the U.S., have a Social Security number in your name, and have a U.S. residential address associated with your credit file.